                                GLENWOOD TOWN PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION
Thursday, March 28, 2024
Glenwood Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.



ATTENDING:  Planning Commission Chairman Brett Anderson.  Commissioner Calvin Crose and Commissioner Alisa Dastrup.  Clerk/Recorder Kaye S. Bybee

Commissioners Curtis and Fjord were absent. 

VISITORS:  Mayor Joey Rickenbach

1. WELCOME:  Chairman Anderson

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion to approve minutes from the September 28, 2023 Planning Commission meeting and the November 2, 2023 Public Hearing was made by Commissioner Dastrup and seconded by Commissioner Crose.  Motion carried following unanimous voting by Chairman Anderson, Commissioner Crose and Commissioner Dastrup.
 
3. ZONING:  a.  Proposed Lot Split – 90 South Main:  Chairman Anderson explained that Paul Lawrence who resides at 90 South Main had presented two different plans to split his 1.06 acre plot to the Town Council.  Mayor Rickenbach had requested the Planning Commission to review the plans and give a recommendation.

Commission members reviewed and discussed Chapter 6, Lot Split Requirements, from the Sub Division Ordinance as well as Section 4.4.6, Lot Standards, from the same Ordinance. Number (2.) from Lot Standards states that lots shall not be peculiarly shaped or elongated solely to provide necessary square footage which would be unusable for normal purposes.   Commissioners agreed that plan # 2 which included a driveway would not comply with number (2.), as a driveway could only be used for that purpose. 

Section 9- 300, Area Requirements for Rural Residential District RR1, was reviewed.  Concern was expressed regarding the pole shed on the property, and whether it met the three foot  requirement for an accessory building on an interior lot line.  Chairman Anderson suggested an alternate plan if a revision was necessary.  

Commission members agreed that they would be willing to accept and recommend proposal number one when the following requirements were met:

· Keep the split as simple as possible, with only one jog.  
· Pay the $50.00 lot split fee.
· Show any easements.
· Is there sufficient irrigation water?
· Provide a fully dimensioned plat map with correct measurements.
· Adhere to the accessory building setback -- dripline being 3’ from new property line.
· Provide an accurate legal survey. 
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b.  Proposed Road Abandonment – Old Mill Road:  It was explained that Ryan Rosequist, who had purchased the property at approximately 375 South 200 East was proposing the abandonment of Old Mill Road.  Paul and Kaycie Torgerson, who represented Mr. Rosequist at the Town Council meeting presented a survey of the property, stating that the survey showed that Mr. Rosequist owned the property on the north side all the way to the neighboring yard on the north, which would eliminate Old Mill Road. 
Chairman Anderson, who had studied the survey, stated that the survey submitted for Mr. Rosequist recognized Old Mill Road as a platted road.  Mayor Rickenbach stated that the Town attorney had reassured him that if the road had been used as a road, and Old Mill Road has, it is a legal city street.  
Commissioner Crose referred to the Glenwood Town General Plan, which states that Glenwood Town will continue to preserve the existing right of way on all streets for future public uses.  
Chairman Anderson quoted Utah Code 72-3-104.  The code states that except for city streets within counties of the first and second class, the state and city have joint undivided interest in the title to all rights-of-way for all city streets. Sevier County is classified as a 4th class county.  
Following a lengthy discussion on the matter it was determined that to vacate the road would not be in the best interest of Glenwood Town and would definitely not benefit future development.  Only one ingress and egress would prove to be a safety issue. 
Motion was made by Commissioner Crose to recommend NOT abandoning Old Mill Road, based on their discussion of State and Glenwood Town laws.  Second was given by Commissioner Dastrup, and unanimous votes were given by Chairman Anderson, Commissioner Crose and Commissioner Dastrup.  Motion carried.  
4.  Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Commissioner Dastrup and seconded by Commissioner Crose.  Unanimous votes were given by Commissioners Anderson, Crose and Dastrup.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Kaye S. Bybee
Clerk./Recorder

 
				




